Faculty Senate

February 8, 2008

Dear Colleagues,

At its February meeting, the Senate made two decisions regarding communication with the University community:

(1) The Senate directed me to provide an “Alert” to the general faculty that would highlight important issues under consideration, decisions made, and changes that may or will be forthcoming. 

(2) The Senate directed the Secretary to see that electronic copies of all electronic reports sent to the Senate be copied to the Faculty through the list serve.

Our Alert is meant as way to inform you.

1. Library: Patrick Hall reported that there will be funding for library books, with March 3 set as the deadline for requests. He will send notifications to faculty through email.   

2. Interim CTC President Bartley will be leaving his post in mid-February and is wished well in his future endeavors.

3. Interim Vice-President of Academic Affairs Charles Byers announced a February 11th Legislative Reception at the Marriott, 5:30 – 7:30 p.m., inviting faculty to attend and meet their legislators.  

4. AFT continental breakfast with Legislators at the Capitol scheduled for February 15th, 9:30 in Secretary of State’s office. All are welcome.

5. Release time for Chairs Policy. Dr. Byers indicated that the “one class” release time is designated as the “minimum” for each chair.   

6. POLICY #58, regarding the bookstore, (including textbook decisions) will be put on the website for comment. Send a copy of your comments to Faculty Representative, Chuck Smith. smithce@wvstateu.edu   

7. ACF Report- Dr. John Richads: The Great Teachers Seminar deadline for applications is May 1.  ext. 3048.

8. Four Year Nursing Program:  “The Faculty Senate of WVSU recognizes the outstanding work of the CTC in preparing highly qualified two-year degree nursing graduates.  It urges its faculty and administration to do all that it can to provide for the development of a four-year degree Bachelor of Science Program in Nursing.” Aaron Settle moved to accept the proposal, Tom Guetzloff seconded. After discussion and input from CTC faculty and administration, the motion carried unanimously!

9. Faculty Handbook Changes: the Executive Committee has formed a sub-committee chaired by Tom Guetzloff, guetzltf@wvstateu.edu and inclusive of members of the administration to study the means by which changes are to be made to the Faculty Handbook.

10. Presidential Search for Community and Technical College: Professor Judith Whipkey announced that the Search Committee was awaiting three candidates arrival on campus for interviews in February.  The goal is to make a recommendation the advisory board by the end of the month.

11. Academic Support Program Effectiveness: The Executive Committee recommends that the Senate authorize the appointment of an ad hoc committee that would construct and administer a survey of academic support programs (e.g.: admissions, registration, computer services) to assess their effectiveness and efficiency in an effort to improve the support and delivery of academic programs. Tom Guetzloff made a motion to accept the recommendation. Carolyn Sturgeon seconded. Motion carried. 

12. Extension of Pre Exam Study Day: The Senate requests that academic affairs design a proposal that includes at least two study days before exams and bring it to the Executive Committee. 

Your comments are welcome:

Jerry Levine, Chair, 

Faculty Senate
levineje@wvstateu.edu 
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